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DECEMBER 14, 2017






PUBLIC HEARING

Application SP-242 Larisa Guselnikova would like to sell used cars on her property at 2224 Hog Mountain Road in Fleischmanns.  Tax map # 286-1-12.712.

AGENDA

1. Approve/amend minutes from the November 2017 meeting.

2.  Action on Application SP-241 Catskill Watershed Corporation.

   




3.   Action on Application SP-242 Guselnikova.

4.  Temporary Certificate of Occupancy request for Edward & Michele Lawrence on 345 Hog Mountain Circle Road in Fleischmanns.






5.  Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, December 14, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch 

Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, Glenna Herz, Charlie Kowalski, John Nolan, Joyce Gray and Jim Gauntt
Others present:  Terry Pultz, Elaine Pultz, Alex Dubois, Justin & Barbara Kolb, Debra Wendruff, Phillip Darmstadt, Susanna Margolies, Mary D Macy, James Murphy, Bill Hrazanek, Tracy Auchmoody, Aaliyah Stewart, Marilyn Ringel, Gloria Zola-Mulloy, Mario A Palmerius, Paul Llobet, Holly Llobet, Stuart Philliips, Robert Boykoff, Seth Hersh, Steven Wyckoff, Steven and Alex Sines, Carol and Phil O”Beirne, Herb Finch, Seth Finch, Robert Alderman, Julia Reischel, Brian Sweeney, Ken Taylor, Paul DeSimone, Mark and Maritza Birman, Teddy & Fred Margulies, Margaret Bellar, Leslie Brandon, Kevin Finkbeial, Roger and Nelli Carlson, William Bard, John Mathiesen (CWC), Paul Woodward (Keystone Associates), Rob Allison, Frank Canavan (alternate), Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Chris Plante and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Finch called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm.

Application SP-242 Larisa Guselnikova is applying to sell used cars from her property on 2224 Hog Mountain Road in Fleischmanns.   Chairman Finch explained the hearing process to the public.  Bill Hrazanek is applying for a DMV dealer’s license from New York State and needs to have a location to sell cars from.  Paula DeSimone - asked if he was the owner? Why isn’t the owner wasn’t there to speak?  What did the application say?  “Used car sales”  Nelli Carlson – Why isn’t the owner there? She felt there was no customer parking.  Gloria Zola-Mulloy – Why does the agenda say Guselnikova? Mr. Hrazanek said she is the owner, he is the applicant.  Can you look at an arrest record before you issue a permit? Seth Hersh – Has the property been officially purchased?  if he has too many cars how do they get removed? You will have to notify the CEO.  Barbara Kolb – There are three unregistered cars at the Old Route 28 property.  Mr. Hrazanek said they are registered, she said they have no plates, he said they are registered,   Why is the property in your wife’s name? According to comprehensive plan says that the zoning must follow the rural character of the area.  The special permits must follow along with the comprehensive plan and maintain the character of the area. Holly Llobet – How many cars is he asking for?  12 cars, no junk cars.   She feels the added traffic to the road will impact the surrounding residents, she walks here dogs on the road and feels it would become dangerous.  She feels they should limit it to only one car for sale at time. She feels this is a considerable change to the rural character of the neighborhood, which goes against the zoning.  Mario Palmerini – will there be any signage? Banners?    Mr. Hrazanek said just the DMV signed required by law.  People move to this area to not have used cars in their back yard.   Terry Pultz – will it turn into another Lenny’s?  Mr. Hrazanek said there will be no dismantling on site.  Chairman Finch said that will be discussed as possible conditions on the permit if and when it is issued.  Bill Bard – Has there been a traffic study done they have a deaf grandchild and are worried about the traffic increase in the area? Planning Board responded no.  He purchased his house in a rural area so that he wouldn’t have business around him. How come there is no site plan with measurements on it?  Susanna Margolies – So this is just a convenience thing to get the dealer’s license?  Mr. Hrazanek said yes.  Jackie Purdy – With the way that Hog Mountain Road goes down the back side of the mountain, it is not safe for a commercial business on this road.  Peggy Bellar – Property values will be impacted by this business on this road, this is a non-conforming use and should not be allowed.  Al Berg – he bought his property without any knowledge that a business like this could go in.  Justin Kolb – please explain the dealers license process.  Dealers cannot travel.  Car lot sign and locked desk.  The existing owner had 30 cars in there when he bought it.  Paul Llobet – has an environmental assessment been done?  An increase # of vehicles will affect the animals.  The livestock in the area could be impacted, how many special permits are issued on Hog Mountain Road?   How many special permits were issued on Hog Mountain Road?  Will you entertain to table the application because it is obvious you won’t deny it?  Jim Murphy – will there be an environmental assessment done? How many vehicles do you have to allow him in order to get the DMV license?  Do they issue dealers plates for the vehicles?  Mr. Hrazanek said yes they do. Carol O’Beirne –   If there is a violation what is the process to get the violation corrected.   What is the usual time period for correction?  Chris Plante explained it.  Phil Darmstadt - asked how long the permit is good for?  It goes with the property, if there would be an inspection station on site? Not in the application.  Is the 12 cars based on square footage?   Can he add a repair shop to the permit?  Chairman Finch said he would have to come back.  Marilyn Ringel – lives diagonally from the junk yard in Fleischmanns.  She is concerned with environment issues.  Roger Carlson – how will this benefit the community?  He never received a letter notifying him of the meeting.  The address the letter where the letter was sent was read and it turned out to be an old address.  Robert Boykoff – Does the board put conditions on the permit?  Yes they do.  Can the public stipulate conditions?  No but they can express their concerns and the board will discuss and add any they feel should be added.  Will there be a setback for the vehicles?  He would like to propose 100’ from the road.  Mark Birman – can the board use his past history to make a decision?  Chairman Finch said the board is not allowed to use the history of an applicant.  Fred Margulies – Do you take the public’s feeling into consideration?   Yes.  Brian Sweeney – after selling cars for 27 years why doesn’t he have a dealer’s license?  The only other suitable location is Maxim’s and he can’t have a dismantler license and dealers license on the same property. Stuart Phillips – he feels a more comprehensive study should be done prior to approval, what kind of lighting will be installed?  Mr. Hrazanek said there is no lighting proposed, what is the parking plan?  Where will cars for customers and for sale be parked?  Where is the detailed site plan?  Kevin Finkfinder – what is the speed limit on the road?  All roads are 55 unless posted differently. Steve Wykoff – why does he want to put this car sales business in the middle of nowhere?  Can’t you rent somewhere else that is in the commercial area?  Steve Sines – can there be a study done on what this business will do to property values?  There was a petition submitted by the Hog Mountain Group asking to deny the application with several attachments.  A letter from Mr. & Mrs. Penders was read into the record and a letter from Heather Zullin was read into the record.
Chairman Finch closed the public hearing at 7:50 pm and a short break was taken.


Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 8:00 pm
Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the November minutes as amended to add to SP-242 that he needs local approval.  Charles Kowalski seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Discussion on application SP-241 Catskill Watershed Corporation.   The Delaware County Planning Board approved this application.  The board reviewed the Short Form EAF and answered the question for part 2.  Joyce Gray made a motion or a negative declaration.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.   The storm water application has been submitted to the DEP for review and they are waiting for approval.  Len Utter made a motion to approve this application conditional on storm water approval from the DEP.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Discussion on application SP-242 Larisa Guselnikova is proposing to sell used cars on the property at 2224 Hog Mountain Road in Fleischmanns.  Charles Kowalski said that the paperwork submitted is not adequate.  The board agreed.  Frank Canavan said they should look at the comp plan to see if this conflicts with it.  It was explained that the comp plan is a guide and it is used to amend or make future zoning changes.  Charles Kowalski asked what the grade is and would like to see it on the plan.  Kent Manuel said that the Commit does show the grade and it could be printed for this site.  Frank Canavan is concerned with the traffic and how it will be impacted by this business when someone is testing driving a car at 55 mph on this road.  Glenna Herz wants to see the hours of operation, signage and drainage.  Jim Gauntt feel the plan will need to show specific details for a number of items.  The following are the items the board has requested to be put on the site plan:
· Existing and prosed lighting

· Parking location and number of spaces,  both for sale and customer

· Proposed and existing signage

· Hours of operation
· Any on site storage

· Location of the driveway

· Traffic impact

· Dimensions of the property

· What type of vehicles

· Show any water courses

Jim Gauntt made a motion to table this application for the above listed items to be included in the site plan.  Len Utter seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for Edward and Michelle Lawrence on 345 Hog Mountain Road.  All safety items are completed the only item remaining is the back deck, the owner has secured the door so that it won’t open.  He will need an electrical inspection.  Jim Gauntt made a motion to issue a Temporary Certificate for one year to be issued once the electrical inspection is received.  Len Utter seconded motion. Motion carried.

Application 17-1 Abigail Davis on Big Redkill Road is asking to get her maps resigned.  The subdivision approval has run out and is asking of the maps can be resigned.  There are no changes on the map.  Glenna Herz made a motion to resign the maps.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.

Jim Gauntt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m.  Charlie Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried.

